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It has been yet another fantastic half term at the Brian Clarke Academy. Students are living the
mission statement of Ambition, Community and Excellence daily. I am delighted with how polite
and well-mannered students are around the school. It’s a pleasure to visit lessons and watch
students purposefully engaging in their learning.

Attendance and Punctuality 
A huge thank you to parents supporting attendance and punctuality to school. We have the joint
highest overall attendance in Oldham at Year 7. Excellent attendance is key to ensuring your child
can reach their full potential. At Brian Clarke the curriculum is a 5-year progression model. Any
missed learning can create gaps in learning. We absolutely recognise that students do get poorly.
If your child is absent for any reason, they are able to access all prior resources on the learning
platform. If you are experiencing difficulties getting a child into school, please talk to a member
of our pastoral team. 

Thank you for attending the parents/carers evening. It's been wonderful 
to be able to share with you how you how well your child is progressing 
at Brian Clarke.

A Message From Allison.



A Message From Allison Continued......

85% enjoy school 
91% of students enjoy their learning at Brian Clarke 
99% of students know how to behave well in school 
97% say that teachers help them to do their best 
99% say that my school encourages me to respect people from other backgrounds and treat
everyone equally 
93% would recommend Brian Clarke to a friend or family 
90% say that any bullying/fall outs are dealt with quickly, effectively and consistently 
90% say they have a trusted adult who they can speak to if they are upset 
98% say the school encourages them to take additional responsibilities (eg leadership awards,
competitions, charity work) 

Online setting of Homework 
After February half term teachers will be setting homework for students online. We have successfully
distributed over 40 electronic devices to families over the last 4 months to facilitate this move.
Students are still very keen to use their planners to record their homework so we will be using both
methods moving forward to help with the transition in the longer term. Students can view details of
their homework and the due date online through their Outlook Calendar or the Assignments section of
Microsoft Teams. Students have been shown how to do this, but a link to a 3 minute ‘how to’ video is
also below. 

Accessing Homework Online - The Brian Clarke Church of England Academy (brian-clarke.org)

Student Voice Questionnaire 
Understanding how our young people are experiencing school and the challenges they face both inside
and outside of school is extremely important. At Brian Clarke we are educating and supporting our
young people to be good neighbours and citizens as well as navigate life challenges.
  
During their computing lessons all students filled in a student voice questionnaire. Some of the results
are below: 

We would of course love every response to be 100% and we are working hard to improve on all aspects
of school life. Students were also able to leave qualitative comments about aspects of school life that
they would like improved or any concerns they had. We will be following these up with student focus
groups next half term and I will be able to update you on this in the next newsletter. 
 
Parent/Carer Forum 
Thank you again to all parents that completed the parent questionnaire and for those parents that have
volunteered to take part in the focus group moving forward. We had 54 volunteers. We are randomly
selecting 8 parents/carers from this list to serve for a year on the focus group. These parents will meet
with members of the Senior Leadership Team once a term. We will rotate the parents/carers in the
group each academic year so that different parents and carers have the opportunity to take part.  
This group does not scrutinise policy/outcomes - that is the job of Governance. Its’ main role is to be a
supportive voice of the school, to gather parental/carer feedback and views on how the school is
progressing.  

https://www.brian-clarke.org/accessing-homework-online/


Co-Curricular 

We have so many positive role models who are aspiring to develop their leadership skills. Here we have
four of our students who are leading a task in Citizenship; they are modelling examples of their work using
the visualiser. Our students consistently demonstrate our values of ambition, excellence, and community.    

In Debate club the students have been developing their arguments collaboratively and then presenting
them to the rest of the group for a discussion. The students did an amazing job at thinking deeply about
their arguments making sure they had counter points to make... We definitely have future politicians and
leaders in our midst!  



English

Students were asked to think of
questions they would like to ask
Shakespeare. So, we took part in hot-
seating and posed some tricky
questions to our classroom bard!

This half term in English our students have been
studying the life and times of Shakespeare. They
have gained powerful knowledge about the social
and historical context of the Elizabethan and are
learning many facts about what makes
Shakespeare one of the literary greats. They will
continue to build on this knowledge as they
progress to next half term, exploring ‘The
Tempest.’

Students have explored and debated the role of
women during this time, focusing on patriarchy.
This led to many passionate discussions that link
to modern perceptions surrounding the role of
women. We certainly have classrooms full of
amazing young minds, with empathetic attitudes
ready for the world beyond the classroom in the
21st century. It was a pleasure to listen to their
opinions.

The English department are
extremely proud of our students
when it comes to completing their
English homework, the standard has
been wonderful all round. Having this
attitude and desire to do well in
English is really paying off. This is a
small example of what they have
produced.



Geography - Population Change in Oldham

This term in Geography, we have been studying how Oldham’s population has changed over
time and the reasons for this. We have learnt that the industrial revolution, which included
the building of 360 cotton mills in the town, led to the migration of people from other areas
into Oldham for work. 

We also considered the natural advantages Oldham has which supported the cotton
industry, such as the mild, wet climate which prevented the cotton drying out and our
location close to other major towns and cities which provided workers and an easy way to
transport goods.

There have been some excellent discussions in lessons, with many pupils sharing
information about their families who may have moved to Oldham and/or worked in the mills.
In addition, pupils have produced excellent population graphs – well done everyone!



Co-Curricular - Culture club 

This half term our amazing linguists have been learning about how Germans celebrate the
new year and two students have taught us how to say hello, goodbye and their name in
Urdu. The culture clubbers have also read the traditional German fairy tale Hansel and Gretel
in German and enjoyed eating gingerbread! Finally, the culture clubbers have been busy
getting their entries ready for the German Olympiad run by the University of Oxford. 



Poetry by Heart is a national poetry speaking competition with a chance to perform at Shakespeare’s
Globe, London. Pupils choose a poem, learn it by heart and perform it out loud.

We were overwhelmed by the number of pupils eager to embrace this wonderful opportunity! Our pupils
never cease to amaze us with their ambition and drive to be everything they are meant to be. 

Keep a close eye on the developments over the next few weeks as our budding poets work hard to
memorise and perfect their performance of their chosen poem. We cannot wait to share them with you. 

We wish them all good luck!

Poetry By Heart



Maths 

Number Day

Lots of fun was had by pupils and staff during our
Number Hunt on Friday 3rd February to celebrate
Number Day. Pupils hunted out the staff wearing
the numbers which matched the questions on their
entry and learned some new maths whilst doing it.
Well done to everyone who submitted their entry
and to our winners who achieved 100% on the
number hunt – Jaden, Aishah, Arvi and Tamim.

Sparx Maths Update

A huge congratulations to all our Maths Half-Term Heroes who have achieved the most XP this term so
far. This shows incredible effort and dedication to their maths studies and determination to strive to be
the best they can be.

During the last week of Sparx Homework, Brian Clarke Academy pupils achieved a record 100%
completion rate of 97% which placed us 7th overall across the country (out of over 1400 schools). This
is a phenomenal achievement and one everyone should be very proud of! Next half-term we are aiming
for 100% and 1st place which our amazing Brian Clarke scholars are truly capable of achieving!

MEM Maths Challenge

On Thursday 2nd February some of our keenest mathematicians attended an evening of maths
challenges and workshops at Blue Coat School to prepare them for the MEM challenge which pupils will
be completing over the half-term break. Mr Stringer and Miss Garforth were delighted to see so many
pupils and families attending and getting stuck into some exciting maths problems, puzzles, and
challenges. Good luck to everyone entering the MEM challenge!



Science 

Earth and Space Club!

This term, our Earth and Space club has got off to a brilliant start! We have been learning about our
solar system, including the planets and the asteroid belt. We used astronomical units and a scale to
help us to create scale models of the solar system. We had great fun making balloon rockets and
have recently investigated moon craters. Next half term, we will learn about the constellations and
the Moon landings, and we will be trying to design a parachute to make a body land safely. The
group have been excellent and really engaged in the activities.

Forensics Club!

Our second forensics club have made a
fantastic start to the term, learning about
footprint analysis, fingerprinting, chocolate
analysis and flame testing. We have also
been considering the evidence gathered and
whether this is conclusive or not. During the
second half term, we will be focussing on
DNA analysis, using microscopes to analyse
samples and using electrical circuits to
make intruder alarms.



Recommended Reads 

At Brian Clarke we encourage all our students to read for pleasure. Below are some ideas for books
to recommend to your young person if they’re not sure on what to read next! 



Recommended Reads continued.... 



Co - Curricular School Choir

Our co-curricular choir took part in a vocal gala held at Newman College through Oldham Music Service this
half term. Twelve students represented the school through a variety of vocal workshops, learning two new
pieces of music to sing alongside other schools in the community. They also gave a performance of
Everywhere by Fleetwood Mac to the rest of the schools. 

Throughout the day these twelve students were a credit to Brian Clarke. They engaged with all the activities
and held their own amongst more established and older vocal groups. Teachers from other schools and the
music service commented on how well they performed and how impeccably behaved they were all day. It
was a pleasure performing in the community and Mr Smith and the choir look forward to more performances
across the year.



Physical Education

It has been another action packed half term in lessons, co-curricular and extra-curricular. We are so
impressed with the amount of students that take part in all the opportunities that are available to
them.

From co-curricular alone team PE sees over 220 students attend each week and we now have school
teams in netball, rugby, football, cross country, swimming, table tennis, bowling, basketball and we are
only halfway through the year. 

What a wonderful half term illustrating the amazing engagement in PE. As you can see we have
worked really hard at our Gymnastics this half term focusing on the introduction of Yoga, balances,
sequencing and the development of rolls and jumps.

We have developed our healthy active lifestyle unit this half term by creating our own workouts based on
our SMART targets. Our students have worked wonderfully during this half term with a lot of effort being
put into every session.



Physical Education- Boys Football / Swimming Trials / Netball

It has been a cold period up on the Edge this half term but that doesn’t stop us doing what we love.
Our students have been developing their skills ready to put into their fixtures. It was an absolute
pleasure to see our team have another fixture against North Chadderton school where we showed our
true quality against the opposition. Keep working hard boys!

Another amazing opportunity for our students to showcase their many talents. Students attended a
very competitive swimming trials at Oldham sports centre and we cannot wait for the gala dates to be
released so we can get our swimmers back into the water!

Our Netballers continue to impress with every single fixture they take part in. Each fixture they
demonstrate our school values and we have a sense of overwhelming pride as they represent our
school and community. Mrs Hargreaves is proud and very lucky to have 4 wonderful teams in the
Hawks, Ravens, Owls and newly appointed boys’ team and is so excited to get into our new school to
let the training commence. 



Physical Education- Girls Football / Rugby / Panathlon / Gymnastic

We are so proud of our girls football
team, the enthusiasm and tenacity they
demonstrate in their training and in
matches is a force to be reckoned with.
They keep going from to strength to
strength and it is truly inspiring to see
so many confident and talented
students who support one another both
on and off the field. 

Our Rugby team have given us our
first rugby win this half term. It is
fantastic to see the team working so
hard, improving each training session
and match they take part in. We are
so pleased this has been rewarded in
the last fixture. Keep going boys! 

Panathlon- Our students competed with
a number of schools in the borough in a
multi skills event. Who knew we had
such all-rounders in a variety of
activities. Well done to all students who
competed and represented the school
impeccably!

What a fabulous Gymnastic event that
took place this half term. Our students
demonstrated both excellence and
ambition during a Gymnastics taster
event. All students were enthusiastic
and took themselves out of their
comfort zone and fully embraced the
event. 



Physical Education- Basketball / Dancing

Our Basketball team also represented school with
absolute pride in a recent competition. The fantastic
students who took part were phenomenal and were
undefeated in 6 games and were overall
competition winners! Well done to this fabulous
team we cant wait for more competitions with you.
In addition it was incredible to hear that one of our
very own students was named player of the
tournament and players, player awarded but the
opposing teams. A huge congratulations and a truly
amazing competition to watch. 

Finally, a huge congratulations to all our Wednesday dancers! This amazing group have given up both
their Thurday and Friday lunch times to learn choegraphy and let their hair down during a busy academic
day. This group are an absolute pleasure and always amaze me with their skills and talent and as we
always is in Dance club “In a world full of Mondays, be a Wednesday”. 



Accelerated Reader 

Students have all been making brilliant progress with Accelerated Reader this half term and we are
incredibly proud of their achievements. Accelerated Reader is a programme where students can quiz
on books they have read.

All our current Millionaire Readers:

Top three classes on Accelerated
Reader this half term:

Total words read by our students this half term: 17,280,574

Total Accelerated Reader quizzes passed this half term: 434

Please encourage your young person to continue to read and access Accelerated Reader throughout
the holidays and during the next half term. To log on, students must follow the following:

Library
Our students’ library use is exceptional, and we are incredibly proud of their dedication to reading for
pleasure. Students have also been submitting ideas for books for our new school library.

Number of books borrowed this academic year: 1109



Co - Curricular & Lunchtime  Activities



SCHOOL RE-OPENS
Monday 20th

February

SCHOOL CLOSES Friday 31st March

SCHOOL RE- OPENS Monday 17th April 

Other News

www.facebook.com/BrianClarkeAcad

www.twitter.com/BrianClarkeAcad

www.brian-clarke.org

EVENTS

Here are a few pictures from the Celebration Assembly. We are so proud of all our students this
term, well done for all their successes they have achieved.


